Site Report — Chignik Bay — Feb, 2022

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Stephanie Canning, Head Teacher
and LPSD School Board Members

Outstanding Activities and Events

Students will be working with the Lake Clark National Park Service to learn about volcanoes and animals that
live in our ecosystems. They will also be working with the Adopt- a- Classroom program through Civil Air
Patrol to participate in 3 stem/aerospace lessons and activities. Our 2 major cultural projects for the spring
semester are in their beginning phases, both the smokehouse and Alutiq story book will be meaningful to
the community and students. Students are excited by our STEM Fridays, where all levels work together on
various STEM related activities such as the 3D printer, grow tower, school garden, vr system, circuit kits,
coding, and drone usage. We also spend every Tuesday and Thursday participating in NYO activities during
PE. Our student government is very excited to be hosting a date night for Valentine’s day. More pictures to
follow :)

Personnel

We were disappointed to see our tutor Chrystyna leave as she had a positive impact with our students, but
we wish her well. The remaining staff members are working hard to support our students. We currently
have an open aide position due to an employee resigning to care for family at home.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

Most students are progressing well through their standards, and their MAP scores are an indication of this.

Technology Progress

Currently working with Lila to remove surplus (and extremely old) technology out of our storage room in
order to make room for our library update.

Facility Update

We had a leak in the roof that was coming into the school, dripping on the carpet, however it seems our
local maintenance man has been able to stop the leak for now. We did have a power outage on the 1st
which required the use of the generator which seems to be running smoothly. Tim and Carl have discussed
with our local maintenance man that they should be coming to the Bay soon to work on the boiler, since all
parts have arrived on location.

LSAC Activity
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Following a LSAC meeting on February 8th, the LSAC decided to remove spring break in order to make up for
5 missed school days that were due to covid. Additionally, for the first time in months we have all seats filled
in our LSAC.

Volunteer Report

Our student government looks forward to putting on a Valentine’s Day date night, free of charge, for our
local community. They are also excited to begin a recycling program with Coastal Transportation. As we start
getting into the beginning phases of our smokehouse, it's important to thank those who are contributing to
the efforts of making this cultural project happen.

Professional Development

| am in my spring semester of my Masters program, only one year left. Additionally, this semester | have
started my courses for an Educational Leadership certification. Earthquake class was successfully completed
and | look forward to bringing that information into the school. | hope to begin some professional
development courses on mindfulness and math. Our new special education aide has begun his SPED training
and hopes to complete literacy courses following that.

Pupil Attendance

Students are attending school daily with no absences.

Student and Staff Safety

N/A

Subsistence Calendar

As noted above we have done away with spring break in order to make up for the school closure due to
Covid.

Other
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